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Monday, October 19, 2020 • 7 p.m.
Via Zoom

477 Billion Web Pages Saved in the Wayback Machine

Yes, that is billionwith aB. The
Internet Archive is a nonprofit
library of millions of free books,
movies, software, music, websites
andmore that have been preserved
digitally. TheirWaybackMachine
specifically archives the World
Wide Web. Heard that name
before in your wayback
memory? Its name is an homage to
The Adventures of Rocky and
Bullwinkle and Friends, where the
Wayback Machine was the device
that transported the erudite dog
Mr. Peabody and his adopted son,
Sherman, back into history.
We welcome Mark Graham,

director of the Wayback Machine,
as our speaker for the Monday,
Oct. 19, monthly meeting. Start
time is 7 p.m. Look for a separate

Zoom invitation email the first
week of October. Take time to
check out the Internet Archive and
WaybackMachine atarchive.org.
What do you want to know

about how information is
captured? What are crawlers?
Where is everything stored? How
can you access websites that have
been taken down? Consider this a
research project and come up with
stellar questions to pose to Mark!

Halloween
Half-Costume Contest

And why not? Let’s come
dressed in costume for this
meeting, but only half a costume.
With Zoom, all is not seen, so

you only need an upper-half
costume. All contestants will have
their names put into a magic

hat. And should you wear a
costume depicting a famous
woman, your namewill be entered
twice into the drawing. Give it
your half-best and hope to win the
prize!
My promise for this 100th

anniversary year was a monthly
blurb or something to enrich our
knowledge of the suffragist
struggle. The Half Moon Bay
Library has graciously offered us
this link to a recent talk given by
Dr. Ellen Carol DuBois from
UCLA, “The Surprising Road to
Women Suffrage.” It's a
wonderful perspective on the long
struggle for women’s voting
rights.
Peggy Rozhon, Program Vice

President

http://archive.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=07lU_am_dTY
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American Association
of University Women
Half Moon Bay Branch

P.O. 1414
El Granada, CA 94018
halfmoonbay-ca.aauw.net

Email blasts must be approved
by the President. Email preferred.

The TIDINGS is published 10 times
a year, September to June, by

AAUW-HMB. Email submissions
to aauw.hmb.newsletter@gmail.com
Articles should be pasted into the
body of the email. Attach any
photos as jpg or png files.
Sara R. Hayden, Editor
Betty Lee-Kendall,
E-mailed Circulation

Deadline is the 15th of the month
prior to publication.

Neighborhood Groups

South Half Moon Bay, Central Half
Moon Bay, North Half Moon Bay,
El Granada/Miramar and Moss
Beach/Montara. Look for the
distribution in your directory.

AAUW advances equity for women
and girls through advocacy,
education, philanthropy and

research.

AAUW Half Moon Bay Branch is a
tax-exempt 501(c)(3) corporation.
Your contribution is tax-deductible.

Scholarship News
AAUW-HMB was the lucky

recipient of a generous donation of
$1,000 from theWayne L. Hinthorn
trust!
This will definitely help our

chapter to provide the much needed
and appreciated scholarships to our

well-qualifiedyoungwomen.This is
especially valuable during these
times when our usual
fundraising activities have been
reduced.
Sheila Spieller, Local

Scholarships Co-Chair

President's Message
An Interesting Year So Far

Well, this has been an
interesting year so far– stuck at
home for six months because
of COVID-19 and now stuck
behind closed doors and
windows because of unhealthy
air. I notice the breeze is
blowing today somaybe the air
will become cleaner.
In fall, the colors change,

leaves fall and the crisp air
comes. We are still staying in,
wearing masks and staying six
feet apart. I'm hopeful that
doing these things plus getting

vaccininated will let us
socialize again. If you are
looking for things to fill your
timeandgiveyousomething to
think about, AAUW-CA and
AAUW(website addresses are
on the first page of your branch
directory) both are producing
webinars you can watch at
your convenience. Read,
watch TV, call friends, Zoom
to have drinks with friends.
Keep busy. Stay healthy and
well.
Suzanne Mau, President

http://halfmoonbay-ca.aauw.net
mailto:aauw.hmb.newsletter@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/AAUWHalfMoonBay/
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All ballots for the Nov. 3
California general election will be
mailed to voters by Oct. 5.
As the result of a new law passed

this year, state election officials
must accept mail-in ballots that
arrive up to 17 days after Election
Day, so long as they are postmarked
by Nov. 3.
The deadline to register to vote is

Oct. 19. Same-day voter
registration, known as conditional
voter registration in state law, is a
safety net forCalifornianswhomiss
the deadline to register to vote or
update their voter registration
information.
Eligible citizens who need to

register or re-register to vote within
14 days of an election can complete
the same-dayprocess at their county
elections office, polling place or
Vote Center. Their ballots will be
processed and counted after the
county elections office has
completed the voter registration
verification process. You can
register (or re-register) and vote at
the same time at anyVote Center all
the way through Election Day,
Tuesday, Nov. 3.
Beginning Oct. 5, voted ballots

may be placed in any secure ballot
drop box location throughout San
Mateo County. Coastside locations
include:

• Inside New Leaf Community
Market, 150 San Mateo Road
(available during regular business
hours only).
• Outside Half Moon Bay City

Hall, 501 Main St.
At San Mateo County Vote

Centers you can register to vote,
vote in person, return a voted ballot
or request a replacement ballot.
The following three Vote

Centers will be open from Oct. 5
throughNov. 2 from9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
and onNov. 3 from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m.:
• Assessor/County Clerk/

Recorder, 555 County Center,
Redwood City.
• Registration & Elections

Division, 40 Tower Road, San
Mateo.
• Main Library, 840 W. Orange

Ave., South San Francisco.
These Coastside Vote Centers

will be open Oct. 31 through Nov. 2
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and on Nov. 3
from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m.:
• Half Moon Bay Emergency

Operations Center (aka San Mateo
County Sheriff's Office substation),
537 Kelly Ave.
• The Church of Jesus Christ of

Latter-day Saints, 475 California
Ave., Moss Beach.
Mary Vargas, Public Policy

Chair

Prop 14
Stem Cell Research

(access to quality health care)

Prop 15
Property Taxes/Split Roll
(funding for education)

Prop 16
Affirmative Action

(educational opportunity)

Prop 17
Voting Rights for Parolees
(expansion of voting rights)

Prop 18
Voting at 17

(encouraging voting)

Prop 21
Rent Control

(affordable housing)

Prop 25
Cash Bail

(social and economic justice)

AAUW-CA has no position
on:

Prop 19 Property Taxes
Prop 20 Criminal Justice
Prop 22 Gig Workers
Prop 23 Dialysis Clinics
Prop 24 Consumer Privacy

Visit AAUW-CA for more
information.

AAUW-CA
Recommends
a "Yes" Vote

on These Statewide
Propositions

• Where and when to vote: visit
VoteCentersor call 650-312-5222.
• Register to vote: Voter

registration
• In-depth ballot information

based on ZIP code: Ballot
information.

Timeline
Oct. 5: All California ballots will

have been mailed and secure ballot
drop boxes available.
Oct. 19: Registration deadline
Oct. 31 to Nov. 3: San Mateo

County Vote Centers open.

Voting Resources and Dates

Local Voting Information

https://www.facebook.com/AAUWHalfMoonBay/
https://www.aauw-ca.org/proposition-update/
https://www.smcacre.org/vote-center-hours-locations
https://registertovote.ca.gov/
https://registertovote.ca.gov/
https://votersedge.org/ca
https://votersedge.org/ca
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Speech Trek Topic Announcement
Unless things change in the next

few months, Speech Trek will be

conducted on Zoom this year. The

topic is "Has Social Media

Helped or Hindered the

Breaking Down of

Barriers for Women and

Girls?"

There are four b r a n c h

members working to make this a

success despite no in-person student

contacts. Allene Zanger (co-chair)

and Paulette Eisen (tutor) will learn

how tomanage the program onZoom.

Antoinette Wrubel will tutor later in

the year.

Mary Vargas will contact

teachers at Half Moon Bay

and Pescadero high

schools in October

to recruit students to

the program. She will

follow up with interested students to

give them the details.

It will be interesting to see how this

change works out this year. It may be

better!

Mary Vargas, Speech Trek Co-

Chair

Thursday, Oct. 1
Native Women's Equal Pay Day

Monday, Oct. 19
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 16
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 7
Holiday Party Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 25, 2021
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 22, 2021
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, March 15, 2021
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
Women’s History Month
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Monday, April 19, 2021
General Monthly Meeting

Via Zoom
7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Save the Date

Please check calendars
on the AAUW-HMB,
AAUW-CA and AAUW
websites for updates,
additional events and
announcements.

The Holidays Are Coming!

When you're making your
holiday shopping plans, please be
sure to include Tidings' advertisers
high on your list of stops.
Look for their ads throughout

this and every issue of Tidings. In
alphabetical order, they are:
• Coastside Books
• Goldworks
• Hartcards
• The Paper Crane
These shops are open and eager

to serve you through this pandemic,

the holidays and beyond. It's critical
that the Coastside retain all of its
businesses and you can be part of
that. Tidings is so grateful to have
the generous support of our
advertisers.
If youhave a business or knowof

one that would like to advertise in
Tidings, the cost is $50 for the next
eight issues or $10 per issue. Please
contact Nancy Evans at
egnancy@comcast.net to get your
message in front of our readers.

Speech Trek

https://halfmoonbay-ca.aauw.net/
http://www.aauw-ca.org/
https://www.aauw.org/
mailto:egnancy@comcast.net
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Big Lift Collaborative Update
The Big Lift Collaborative

continues to meet each month even
though the summer program had to
be cancelled because of
COVID-19. Educators on
the Coast are working
remotely to meet the
educational needs of
our children. The
e d u c a t i o n a l
community now, of
course, includes
parents, librarians
and childcare
providers, who are all
working to support
education.

San Mateo County Libraries is
providing extensive support and
allocating internet hotspots to those
in need. Check our local Half Moon

Bay Library website for details.
Children are even able to sign up to
read to a nonjudgmental, patient dog

listener also known as a trained
therapy dog. Our Child
Care Provider Program
is serving small
groups of children
following the
guidelines from
the CDC and the
state of California.
The Boys and Girls
Club is serving 34

middle school and high
school students and plans to

expand to12more in thenear future.
Hal Bogner has offered to connect
with teachers to provide free chess
lessons for students, but he pointed
out that kids would need chess sets at

home. Again, funding is needed for
the sets even though the instruction
will be free.
The Cabrillo Educational Fund is

offering innovation grants to
teachers andseeking funds toprovide
IT tech support for each school. San
Mateo CountyOffice of Education is
recognizing the need for better
internet connectivity on the
Coastside. Kids can’t do remote
learning if they aren’t able to connect
to the internet at home, even with
hotspots. Our Coastside Big Lift
program continues to link educators
together for the benefit of our
children. Give any educator,
childcare provider or parent a virtual
high five. They are amazing!
Sue Hatfield, Representative

The AAUW-CA communications team created a new
digital publication, the California Connection.
This tool allows us, the AAUW California board, to

communicate directly to our members right in their
inboxes. The California Connection will be sent before
the 10th of each month and will contain information we
hope members will find both helpful and entertaining.
With the advent of this newpublication,we are placing

the publication of theCalifornia Perspective on hiatus for
the time being.We hope that by reaching our members on
a monthly basis we will be able to provide them with
information in a more timely manner.
The California Connection is only good if it can reach

you. So please check your email address in the
membership services database on the national website. If
you need help, reach out to your branch leaders or contact
Julika Barrett in the AAUW California office at
916-448-7795 or at office@aauw-ca.org and she can
assist you.
AAUW California communications team

Are You Connected?

https://smcl.org/locations/1H/
https://www.facebook.com/AAUWHalfMoonBay/
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AAUW Fund Virtual Luncheon: Register Now
We hope you saved the dates for

the AAUW Fund Virtual Lunch
with AAUW fellows and grant
recipients. The luncheswill be held
via Zoom on Saturday, Oct.10, and
Saturday, Oct. 24. Both webinars
will begin at 1 p.m. Each lunch will
have a different speaker so feel free
to register for both here.
In order tomotive you to register

for the lunches, here is background
information on AAUW
fellowships and grants as well as
the women who received the three
research and project grants funded
by AAUW Half Moon Bay and
awarded by AAUW National.
Overview
AAUW has a long history of

helping women pursue their
education. Overall, AAUW has
given more than $115 million to

more than 13,000 women and
nonprofit organizations around the
world. In 2019-20, 259 women and
community projects received
fellowships and grants and $3.5
million in fellowship and grants
were awarded for the 2020-21
academic year. The funding helps
ease the burden of student debt,
which disproportionately affects
women, so that promising women
can excel in their fields and become
leaders in business, government,
academia, community activism,
the arts and sciences.
There are seven types of

fellowships and grants available. I
will focus here on Career
Development Grants, which were
awarded to recipients of the three
grants funded by AAUW Half
Moon Bay. More information can

be found on AAUW’s website.
Career Development Grants
Career Development Grants

were established in 1972 to offer
“encouragement” funding to renew
or resume academicwork for credit
toward career or employment
advancement. Today, grants
provide funding to women who
hold a bachelor’s degree and are
preparing to advance or change
careers or re-enter the workforce in
education, health and medical
sciences or social sciences.
Primary consideration is given to
women of color and women
pursuing their first advanced
degree or credentials in
nontraditional fields. Funds are
used to support coursework beyond
a bachelor’s degree, including a

Continued on page 7

https://www.aauw-ca.org/aauw-fund-luncheons/
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Meet AAUW Fellows and Grant Recipients at Virtual Lunch
Continued from page 6
master’s degree, second bachelor’s
degree, certification program or
specialized training in technical or
professional fields. Funds are not
available for doctorate work.
2020-21 Recipients of AAUW

Half Moon Bay Grants
Half Moon Bay Edna Cox Grant:

Denise Mitchell is the 2020-21
recipient of a
c a r e e r
development
grant funded in
part by the
Edna Cox
Grant. Denise
is a veteran
s c i e n c e
educator who

resides in Riverside. According to
AAUW’s website, Denise wishes to
expand her expertise by diving into
meaningful plant ecophysiology
research aimed at understanding the
strategies plants employ to tolerate
drought and heat across ecosystems.
With a sound knowledge base and
university ties established, she will
then create an engaging plant ecology
course for high-school students, with
the goal of providing the necessary
key instruction in relevant
environmental-science topics amid
today’s critically changing climate.

Half Moon Bay Ruth Rafello
Grant:KarenWaters is the 2020-21

recipient of a
c a r e e r
development
grant funded in
part by the
Ruth Rafello
G r a n t .
According to
A A U W ' s
website, Karen

resides in Glendale and is a former
journalist whose beat was
institutional finance. She worked for
Morningstar as an editor and
subsequently was directory editor of
Pensions and Investments
newspaper. She currently works as a
director of human resources. Waters
aspires to a career in aviation as a
pilot. She will use her skills to unify
the goals of diversity, equity and
inclusion within the aviation
community, particularly among
Black female pilots.
Last year’s recipient of the Ruth

Rafello Grant, Jazmyne Gill, was
scheduled to speak at our April
meeting that was cancelled because
of COVID-19.
Half Moon Bay 50th Anniversary

Grant:TesaTapuriah is the 2020-21
recipient of a career development
grant funded in part by theHalfMoon

Bay 50th Anniversary grant.
According toAAUW’swebsite, Tesa
is a vocational specialist at Oahu’s
only residential substance-abuse
treatment facility forwomenand their
infant children. While fulfilling her

role at the
facility, she
became aware
of the
i n e q u i t i e s
faced by
w o m e n
reentering the
communi ty ,
including a

disproportionate number of sober-
living environments and a lack of
continuum of care as well as child-
care and employment issues.
Ideally, Tesa’s completion of her
master of science in addiction will
assist her in advocating for change in
these areas.
By using information found in

AAUW Half Moon Bay’s Directory
under Research and Project Grants,
you can search the Directory of
Recipients and Sponsors on
AAUW’s website to find past
recipients of our grants andkeep track
of future recipients.
Carol Joyce, AAUW Fund Vice

President

Do you know any women pursuing
postgraduate studies, furthering their careers, or
working on a program to benefit women and
girls? Point them to our fellowships and grants
applications. Deadlines run from November to
December.

Applications for
2021–22 Fellowships and Grants

https://www.aauw.org/resources/programs/fellowships-grants/?emci=031a7dbb-5af8-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&emdi=aff37aff-10f9-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&ceid=1012976
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Some Interest Groups Are Still Active
Bridge, Out to Breakfast and

Walk and Talk will not meet for
the rest of the year. Great Books
will not meet for the rest of 2020.

g

Evening Book Group: Read
some interesting books and join us
for a lively discussion. Our next
meeting is at 7 p.m. on Tuesday,
Oct. 27. We'll discuss The Book
Woman of Troublesome Creek by
Kim Michele Richardson.
On Dec. 1 we'll discuss The

Dutch House by Ann Patchett. No
meeting in November. All the
above books are available in
paperback and are available
through the library. To join in or
sign up, email Nancy Evans
at egnancy@comcast.net at least
one week prior to the Zoom
meeting.

g

Janus:We will meet via Zoom

for the foreseeable future. Please
consider joining us at noon on the
fourth Wednesday of the month.
Ournextmeeting isOct. 28 at noon.
Email Mary Alice Pearce at
maalice_hmb@comcast.net to
join the group.

g

Gourmet: Still no in-person
eating together. However, good
food is still being made every day.
Tired of sheet-pan meals? Baking
bread? Want to have something
really, reallydelicious andeasy that
makes a grand finale to roast
chicken? My name for it is Pound
upon Pound Cake.
Cutonepoundcakehorizontally

into three or four layers, depending
on your knife skills.
Melt one bag of chocolate chips,

mixwith one tub of sour cream, and
spread between layers, stacking as
you go. Frost all over. Refrigerate

for an hour or so. Eat.
Quantity of ingredients depends

on the size of your pound cake. Of
course, you could elevate this with
homemade pound cake and 80%
chocolate, but it's delicious either
way. You could set up a Zoom
session and everyone could watch
you eat and be so jealous.

g

Great Decisions: We're
Zooming the third Tuesday of the
month, Oct. 20, at 5:30 p.m. Last
month’s topic was an interesting
discussionon theRedSea.Ournext
topic will be modern slavery and
human trafficking. There are
YouTube links to the topics so you
don't have to have the book for this
meeting. Ifyou'renot alreadyon the
list, email Barbara Von Glahn
and she'll send you the details. We
always have interesting
discussions and opinions!

With heavy hearts, we mourn
the loss of more than 200,000
Americans to COVID-19. Along
with those lost to the pandemic, we
also grieve the passing of Supreme
Court Justice Ruth Bader
Ginsburg.We hold hermemory as
an inspiration to continue her life's
work: fighting for gender equity
and representation everywhere.
For now, to honor her, the most
important thing you can do is vote.
While Election Day is less than

five weeks away, adapted voting

processes
t h i s
e l e c t i o n
year means
that every

day is Election Day. With a critical
election year taking place during a
pandemic, our democracy needs
you to work to motivate your
community. Before you head to the
polls or mail that ballot, help us
reach as many eligible voters as
possiblewith threeeasyGetOut the
Vote (GOTV) actions:
1.Makeyourownplan tovote.
2.UseourGOTVSocialMedia

Toolkit to share what you learned.
3. Call five friends and family to

ask them to commit to vote.

Studies show that voters who
make a plan, including figuring out
how and where to vote, are more
likely to follow through. With so
many traditional voter registration
opportunitiesonpause, everyeffort
online will help.
Elected and appointed officials

routinely make decisions about
issues that directly impact all of us.
From our paychecks to paid leave,
access to reproductive health care
to access to education, our lives are
on the line— our vote is our voice.
Our democracy works when

everyone can fully participate.
Honor Justice Ginsburg by
motivating voters in your
community today!

mailto:egnancy@comcast.net
mailto:maalice_hmb@comcast.net
https://www.aauwaction.org/voter-registration/?emci=8c32af9d-21fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&emdi=6d6ad7a1-34fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&ceid=1012976
https://www.aauwaction.org/voter-registration/get-out-the-vote-using-social-media/?emci=8c32af9d-21fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&emdi=6d6ad7a1-34fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&ceid=1012976
https://www.aauwaction.org/voter-registration/get-out-the-vote-using-social-media/?emci=8c32af9d-21fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&emdi=6d6ad7a1-34fc-ea11-96f5-00155d03affc&ceid=1012976
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Join the Coastside Gives 2021 Action Team
Help make 2021 the most

successful fundraiser yet!
Our goal is to build a team of

AAUW-HMB members who can
update our approach to Coastside
Gives to take advantage of social
media and increase the number of
members who give to AAUW-
HMBduring the online Coastside
Gives fundraiser.
Why do we need a team? We

won’t have the Pumpkin Festival
fundraiser and Theater Bash is
unlikely. Coastside Gives is our
only way to raise funds for local
scholarships, Tech Trek, local
STEM workshop, Speech Trek and
support AAUW research and
advocacy through theAAUWFund.
How can you help? Following is

a list of positions and skills needed
along with how much time will be
required beginning in early 2021,
peaking a month before Coastside
Gives (typically the first week in
May) and ending by June 1. Based
on past CoastsideGives fundraisers:
• Preparation begins in mid-

January or early February with an
email from Mavericks Community
Foundation detailing deadlines.
• After registration, we can

update the AAUW page on the
Coastside Gives website.
• Mandatory monthly meetings.
• At the meetings, participants

learn about changes from last year’s
format, ask questions and learn how

to have a successful online
fundraiser.
• Approximately one month

before Coastside Gives day, prizes
are announced. The need for

volunteers increases at this time.
We need to fill the following

positions:
Co-lead: Work with Carol

Joyce to lead the Action Team,
ensure all deadlines are met,
schedule meetings and provide
guidance and direction.
Commitment: Begins in January

2021 with an email announcing
Coastside Gives and runs through
the end of June. Expect four to six
hours a month, then an increase in
hours during April and May.
Volunteer Coordinator for

Member Outreach: Identify and
supervise volunteers who will reach
out to members in the weeks before
Coastside Gives with information
on prizes and how to make
donations. The Volunteer
Coordinator will be responsible for

preparing contact lists for volunteers
and sharing scripts for phone or
email messages prepared by the
Action Team.
Commitment: Runs April
through the day of Coastside
Gives for one to twohours aweek.
Social Media Coordinator:

Lead a team of volunteers to
develop and implement a plan
based on 2021 social media
prizes. Social media prizes in
2020 included making a one-
minute YouTube video on how
donations will be used and
creative Facebook posts to thank

businesses whose donations made
prizes possible.
Commitment: Begins in April

when prizes are revealed with
approximately six to eight hours
with assistance from volunteers.
Marketing and Website

Coordinator:
After five years, our website and

fundraising messaging need
refreshing. The coordinator will
workwith the co-leads to review our
website and messaging to make it
more effective.
Commitment: Begins in late

January and runsuntilMaywith four
to six hours a month for meetings
and implementation.
Please email Carol Joyce at

carollanphearjoyce@gmail.com
to learn more and join the Action
Team.

mailto:carollanphearjoyce@gmail.com
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AAUW-HMB 2020-2021 Budget



In principle and practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barrier to full participation in this organization
on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.

Half Moon Bay Branch
PO Box 1414
El Granada, CA 94018

Return Service Requested

Time-Sensitive Material

Stamp

News and Notes from National
Renewed STEMMomentum
Thanks to a generous bequest

from AAUW member and
scientific pioneer Nancy
GraceRoman,AAUWis
pursuing several
important STEM
initiatives this fall.
Roman,whodied in2018,
served as NASA’s first
chief astronomer and is
known as the mother of
the Hubble Telescope.
We’re launching projects
to increase STEM participation by
women of color and expand
opportunities in the physical
sciences and engineering. We’ll
also assess how parents and
guardians can influence higher
educational choices for girls.

Show Your AAUW Pride
Checkout theShopAAUW site

for all your AAUW-branded and
p a t r i a r c h y -
smashing gift
needs – even if
the gift is to
yourself! We’re
pleased to offer
several new
p r o d u c t s ,
including face
masks and hand
sanitizer, to

help you navigate 2020 with style.

AWealth of Webinars
After offeringweeklywebinars

for manymonths, we’ve now built
up an impressive library of content
for members to explore at any

time.Youcanperuse thearchiveof
Equity Network webinars,
which are focused on professional
development and how to build
equitable and inclusive
workplaces. Or take a look at our
2020 member webinars, which
range from interviews with
notable Fellows to updates on your
membership to tips on how to
enhance your activism.

Apply for AAUW Board
Between now and October 30,

AAUW is accepting applications
for election to its Board of
Directors. Board members share
our passion for advancing equity
for women and girls through
advocacy, education and research.
Learn more and apply today.

https://www.nasa.gov/image-feature/dr-nancy-grace-roman-astronomer
https://www.nasa.gov/image-feature/dr-nancy-grace-roman-astronomer
https://aauw.source4.com/b2c/Category.asp?Category=8543&emci=031a7dbb-5af8-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&emdi=aff37aff-10f9-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&ceid=1012976
https://www.aauw.org/resources/events/equity-network/events/?emci=031a7dbb-5af8-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&emdi=aff37aff-10f9-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&ceid=1012976#090920
https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/initiatives/2020-convening/?emci=031a7dbb-5af8-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&emdi=aff37aff-10f9-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&ceid=1012976
https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/governance-tools/application-for-aauw-board-of-directors/?emci=031a7dbb-5af8-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&emdi=aff37aff-10f9-ea11-99c3-00155d039e74&ceid=1012976

